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September 2025 
 
Activities 
It feels like it has been a slow start with activities, here at the beginning of the school year. If you 
have seen the September calendar, that has changed. Our CTSO’s had a back-to-school kickoff, and 
it was very well attended with over 80 students attending. Art club also had their kickoff and was in 
the building last Saturday for a meeting to make art. All sports will be in full swing by Wednesday as 
the Junior High host McCook St. Pats here at home. In August, students were treated with their 
lunch with ice cream, brownie sundaes by BYRD and BW Telcom provided watermelon. Subway is 
supporting our school by having a Big Reader Award, Student Achievement Award and also an 
Athlete of the Week award.  
 
Principal work 
Today I was able to attend a Community of Practice day at the ESU where our focus was on MTSS 
and the School Improvement Plan. I was joined by three teachers from our team and we are 
working on the document the ESU has provided us to work on the School Improvement process. I 
will start evaluations later this month. I will be attending the Region V principal meeting on 
Wednesday in Ogallala. The start of the school year has gone well. 
 
Looking Forward 

●​ FFA will be attending the Husker Harvest Days on Wednesday 
●​ Juniors will take the ASVAB test next week 
●​ CTSO’s will be attending their fall conferences 
●​ Homecoming came early this year, Sept 22-26 with the dance after the Arapahoe football 

game.  
●​ Parent Teacher Conferences are on Sept 29 from 3:00 - 7:00 
●​ A group of students will be attending the play Outsiders on Oct 1 to follow the book they 

read in English class 
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